








ENJOYING PETTS WOOD
AND HAWKWOOD

Thanks to The National Trust

The people of Orpington and Chislehurst are extremely
fortunate in having available for relaxation an island of
peace in the neighbour estates of Hawkwood and the
Petts Wood woodlands which, for a short distance,
border the road joining these suburban conurbations.
As the woodlands, known as Petts Wood and Edlmann
Wood, are owned inalienably by the National Trust they
cannot be sold or taken from the Trust without the
approval of Parliament. Altogether there are on these
estates 170 acres of woodland and a further 163 acres of
land, mainly farmed, all owned by the National Trust.

It was to protect the Petts Wood woodlands from
property developments of the twenties, as well as to
provide a memorial to Willett, the advocate of Summer
Time, that Petts Wood was purchased by public
subscription in 1926 and handed over to the National
Trust. The Hawkwood estate on the other hand was the
magnanimous gift of its owners, Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Hall, to the National Trust in 1958 for the enjoyment of
the general public. Since 1926 Petts Wood has been
managed on behalf of the National Trust by a local
voluntary committee, which employs a warden/forester
on a full-time basis. The maintenance costs are almost
entirely covered by the contributions of local people.

So the next time you walk in the tranquillity of Petts
Wood, remember that it is held in perpetuity as an open
space by the National Trust, and is so due in the main to
the donations of local residents who gave generously for
the original purchase and continue to do so today in
order to cover the upkeep.

PRINCE IMPERIAL
EXHIBITION

Coach outing to Hampshire

Residents who are interested in the history of
Chislehurst will know that for some years after his flight
from France the exiled Napoleon III, with the Empress
Eugenie and their son the Prince Imperial, lived at
Camden Place — now the home of Chislehurst Golf
Club. After the deaths of Napoleon and the Prince
Imperial, the Empress Eugenie decided to leave Chisle-
hurst for Farnborough in Hampshire. There she built a
church in the French Gothic style with a magnificent
Romanesque crypt to house the remains of her husband
and son and founded the Benedictine Abbey of
St.Michael. As part of the preparation for the centenary
of this foundation the Abbey Community are to hold an
exhibition of Imperial and other mementoes.

The Orpington and Chislehurst National Trust Centre
are to organise, as a special event, a coach outing to the
exhibition on the afternoon of Sunday 14 October.
Refreshments will be available in the Abbey and the
price including coach, entrance and tea will be £7. The
coach will pick up passengers at Chislehurst, Petts
Wood and Orpington between 1.45 p.m. and 2.15 p.m.

Non-members of the Centre will be welcome to join
the outing. Tickets will be limited so early application
should be made to Mrs. J. Fowler, 28a Highfield Road,
Chislehurst. Telephone No. Orpington 27794 (evenings).




GREEN BELT DOUBTS

A message from the Men of Kent and
Kentish Men Association

The Chislehurst Branch of the Men of Kent and
Kentish Men, in line with the CRA are very sceptical of
the belated assurances that have been given that the
Government do not want to ‘nibble into’ the Green Belt,
and will ‘row in’ with any action that the Association
may find it necessary to pursue.

They do, of course, applaud the LBB’s action in
purchasing the Scadbury Estate to preserve it as a wild
life sanctuary (and in part as a farm). They hope
particularly that in due time the Tudor building,
possibly part of the original manor house of Sir Thomas
Walsingham, patron of the poet and dramatist
Christopher Marlowe, will be restored. It was damaged
by fire a year or so ago, but not critically, and could
certainly be put to good use. The late Major Marsham
Townshend used it for storing apples!

CONTINUING FLOOD
RISK DANGER

view of A. R. Turner,
Kyd Brook Flood Liaison Committee

A GLC Management statement concerning rivers
maintenance notes that its responsibility includes 270
kilometers of non-tidal rivers in the London Area, in
which there are 113 danger points, 40 of these are in the
Ravensbourne catchment. This catchment, which
includes the Kyd Brook therefore has approximately
45% of the danger points in the whole of the London
area, an indication of the flooding risk, which will be
greatly increased if proposed changes for the
responsibility for such rivers reduces or abolishes
maintenance operations.

The possibility of the Kyd Brook flooding again on
the 1968 or 1977 scale, still exists. The authorities
acknowledge that flooding can occur at any time and the
only long term solution to the problem is major flood
alleviation works. Therefore unless priority and finance
for such works are allocated, the risk of flooding will
always be present and no authority or person can predict
or give assurances that flooding will never occur again.

COMMONS

CONSERVATORS —
A Public Meeting

The Commons Conservators, the Board of Members
who administer our Commons will be holding one of
their periodic meetings on Wednesday, 10th October.
The meeting will be held at the Village Hall, Church
Lane and commence at 8.00 p.m. Following a short talk
on the history of the Commons and their management
there will be a film slide show after which will be ‘open
forum’ when you will be invited to ask questions or put
a point of view. All are welcome to attend.




HISTORY OF THE
RESIDENTS’
ASSOCIATION

Recollections by Past Chairman,
H. T. A. Sharpe, C.Eng, FIEE

The peaceful but self-contained atmosphere of
Chislehurst, received a shock in 1932/3 from which it
would never recover, with the almost overnight
development of the largest single residential
development it had ever previously experienced. This
was the Westhurst Estate of many hundreds of small
owner-occupied houses in the area straddling Green
Lane on pasture land previously part of the Scadbury
Manor Estate, and on which Express Dairy herds had
grazed for a great many years from the Fisher Farm in
Green Lane.

The new residents, received with very mixed feelings,
soon found the poor educational facilities of three
village church schools, and a one room library over a
shop, together with poor bus facilities and lack of other
amenities, unacceptable, and at a meeting at the White
Horse on January 10 1933 it was decided to form an
association to bring pressure on the authorities to
provide overall improvements up to the standards
experienced elsewhere.

1933 INAUGURAL MEETING

A public inaugural meeting was held on February 2
1933 when Mr. H. G. T. Baldwin, retired headmaster,
was elected President with Messrs H. Bridel and G. W.
Allen as Vice-Presidents, and Mr. Ilott as Secretary.

At the 1st AGM on January 31 1934, Rules and the
title ‘Chislehurst Ratepayers’ Association’ were
adopted. I joined the Officers as Press Secretary,
eventually becoming Secretary and Vice-President, and
Mr. Wratten of the High Street outfitters, which still
bears his name, joined the Committee to represent
Chamber of Commerce interests.

The six years prior to the war were of continued
activity by the new Association which became affiliated
to the Federation of Residents’ and Ratepayers’
Associations of the County of Kent, which exercised
considerable pressure on our behalf on the Kent County
Council. Colonel Edlmann of Hawkwood, regarded as
our leading citizen, also helped the Association ‘in its
dealing with Kent to secure more sympathetic treatment.

The preservation of the Commons was always a
matter of concern, and three irregular enclosures of
parts of the Commons were frustrated by the
Association, one being at the Cricket Ground, and
another by the UDC who had set up a road dump
thereon. The appointment of Messrs Baldwin, Bridel
and Allen as Commons Conservators was a safeguard
against future encroachments.

The Chislehurst and Sidcup UDC formed in 1934 was
composed mostly of independent Councillors
representing associations similar to our own, and in 1934
the Association secured the election of Mr. Bridel to the
Council, followed soon by Messrs Baldwin and Allen.
Mr. Beecher Bryant, J.P., joined the Committee later,
was elected to the Council, and subsequently became
Chairman of the UDC throughout the war period.
Having representatives on the Council ensured more
sympathetic treatment than would otherwise have been
the case.

It was a red letter day for the Association when on
March 17 1937 the new Library was opened by the Right
Hon. Lord Northbourne (at a building cost of £6,183).

The battle for the new Secondary School in Edgebury
was long and protracted, but it was regarded as a victory
in 1939 when it was at last opened to earn a reputation
second to none for its scientific and technical training
under a first-class teaching staff. The new school
featured in several radio and television programmes as a
successful prototype, but alas, our present Council at
Bromley has decided now to demolish the school and sell
the site with playing ficlds to provide cash for the
extension of the Crittals Corner School now renamed
Kemnal Manor.

A gardening section was formed in 1934, and,
sponsored by the Estate Developers, organised front
garden competitions judged by Mr. Whitelegg, a widely
known horticulturist who had his nursery where Express
Drive now is. _

Other activities, too numerous to mention, including
dances and socials, kept the Association busy until the
outbreak of war in 1939, with its calls on the officers
and members’ meant the Association could no longer
function as such and became inactive for the duration.

RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

In 1946, after hostilities had ceased, having heard that
Mr. Medley of Beechcroft, Willow Grove was preparing
to establish a Residents’ Association, contact was made
with him resulting in the joining together of the two
Associations, with Councillor Allen and myself the two
surviving members from the Officers and Committee of
the old Association serving on the new Committee.

Under the new combined Association, the policy of
electing independent Councillors to the UDC continued
with the election of Mr. T. E. Bushell, Mr. Tallent, and
Mrs. Philport, but on the transfer of the area from Kent
to the London Borough of Bromley, the election of
Councillors became a political matter with which,
because of its non-political constitution, the Association
could not be concerned.

After some years’ service on the Committee, I became
successively Vice-Chairman and Chairman after
Mr. T. E. Bushell, eventually retiring in favour of
Mr. Alun Jjones the present Chairman, in 1975. I had
spent over 40 years of service in both Associations,
dealing with such matters as Traffic Lights at the
Memorial junction, Registration of the Commons,
Recreation Grounds at White Horse Hill and Edgbury,
Refuse Dumps, May Queen Celebrations and many
other matters which have helped in making Chislehurst a
more agreeable place in which to live. My hope is that
there will always be others to follow to obtain the same
satisfaction that it has given me.

CHARITY FAIR — JUNE

A successful day

The Chislehurst and Mottingham Chamber of
Commerce Charity Fair, held on the Common on June
9th, was a great success attracting crowds throughout
the day. ,

The CRA had a small display at the Fair; this served
as a useful meeting and discussion point for many
existing members, and we had an excellent number of
new members applying to join.
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